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January 14, 2006         BY Courier 
 

RE: MV2003C0003 Land Use Permit Amendment Application and New Land Use Application 
 

Response to Adjournment 
 

Consolidated Goldwin Ventures Inc. 
 

AND 
 

RE: MV2004C0039 Land Use Permit Application 
Sidon International Resource Corp. 

 
Dear Sirs, 
 
On November 9th, 2005 the MVEIRB unilaterally "rescheduled" the proposed December 6th hearing 
the aforesaid matter. 
 
The stated reason was that Adequate response were not forth coming from the "developer" and that 
until such time a new hearing would not be rescheduled.  
 
They did not outline why they felt the responses were inadequate.  
 
In November of 2003 a public hearing was held to discuss the proposed LUP of Consolidated 
Goldwin and New Shoshoni, in which all the same questions and IR's were requested, answered and 
discussed. Although "deemed" in adequate, the MVEIRB concluded that physical impact was minimal 
to negligible and  recommended approval of the LUP for Consolidated Goldwin on all of the water and 
land based drill sites.  
 
Subsequently, a public hearing was held to discuss the proposed LUP of Snowfield Developments, in 
which again all the same questions and IR's were requested, answered and discussed. The MVEIRB 
concluded that physical impact was minimal to negligible and  recommended approval of the LUP for 
Snowfield  on all of the land based drill sites.  
 
Alan Erlich indicated that all this data and discussion would be considered entered.  
 
Therefore the decision by the MVEIIRB to adjourn the public hearing which would enable a 
discussion of what is still need is fatally flawed. If the phone conversation between Mr. Erlich and Mr. 
Farrage is valid, the decision is based on a personality clash and not justifiable under the MVEIRB's 
mandate to call for a Public hearing.  
 



The MVEIRB is honour-bound to either withdraw its opposition to the MVLWB plan to issue LUP's to 
the companies that it was prepared to do last August or directly tell the developer why its response 
are inadequate, in light of the fact that they have been addressed at two prior public hearings, why 
they could not be addressed at a public hearing and why a new date has not been scheduled..  
 
 
Sincerely  
 
 
 
Laurence Stephenson P.Eng. B.Sc. M.B.A. 
 
 
 








